SLOUGH AND ETON CHURCH OF ENGLAND BUSINESS AND ENTERPRISE COLLEGE

Ragstone Road, Chalvey, Slough, Berkshire, SL1 2PU

Tel: 01753 520824

E-mail: reception@slougheton.com
Website: www.slougheton.com
Headteacher: Mr Peter Collins



Parent Bulletin Friday 25th September 2020

Dear Parents/Carers

This week we shared with you a letter from the NHS about COVID symptoms. It is important that you read this carefully so that symptoms of a cold are not muddled with COVID-19.

Unfortunately, we have had several complaints from members of the local community about parking, dropping off in the middle of the road and rudeness from parents towards members of the public. Please can I remind everyone to be considerate to this? We cannot control the conduct of parents but it does have an effect on the school.

Thank you to those parents who have already completed the survey. Details are in this bulletin.

Events Next Week

Thursday 1st October

Year 9 Immunisation (communication has already been sent to parents/carers of Year 9 students, please ensure you read this and respond by Tuesday 29th September

Extra Curricular Clubs

These started on Monday 21/9/20.

Only students that signed up will be able to attend and will need to register in their allocated classroom. This will enable us to keep a record who has attended. Students know if they have been allocated a space in a club and which classroom to register in as they have been shared a PowerPoint on Class Charts with all of this information. Their form tutors have also shared this information with them during registration.

All students will be escorted to leave the school via the main front gates at 4pm.

Year 7 students who are taking part in cricket will need to bring their PE kit with them and change before taking part. Year 8 and 9 students taking part in cricket will wear their PE kit to school for the entire day. If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact Mr Harvey or Miss Hunt.

Other Notices

Parent Survey

Please take two minutes to complete our survey asking for your thoughts on the reopening plans of the school this September. The link below will take you to the survey.

https://forms.gle/UihTM7BMaCTe5So18















PE Kit orders

You can now order and pay for PE kit for your son/daughter using Parent Pay. Please ensure you complete your request in the 'notes' section on Parent Pay with the sizes you require.

Compulsory Bundle A (with trousers) - £44	Compulsory Bundle B (with shorts) - £45
PE shirt (with school logo) £15	PE shirt (with school logo) £15
Socks £4	Socks £4
J	J
Trousers (with school logo) £12	Shorts (with school logo) £13
Jumper (with school logo) £13	Jumper (with school logo) £13

School Nurse Drop-In Service

The School Nursing team will offer a fortnightly drop-in service to all. These will be held in Meeting Room 4 every other Monday from 7th September, Period 1, Period 2, & break. The consultations are confidential and students can go along to talk about anything to do with their physical health and their mental health.

Students can get an appointment by emailing safeguarding@slougheton.com

Wet Weather

Please ensure your child has a suitable coat/umbrella for the wet weather, Students all have an outside break regardless of the weather.

Medical Information

If your son or daughter has any medical issues, including taking medication during the day, please email medical@slougheton.com You will need you to complete an individual health care plan (IHCP) to ensure we support your child during the school hours.

If your son or daughter requires an Epipen or asthma pump please ensure they are in date and carried with them at all times.

COVID-19

Should a student present to a member of staff with Covid symptoms we will assess the situation and should we have cause for concern we will call you to collect your child. Your child will be isolated whilst waiting for you to collect him/her.

After School Provision

There is a limited provision for students who want help with independent learning, or where parents need some after school childcare. This will take place until 4pm and must be by prior arrangement with Mrs Goodyear. Priority will be given to students who have an Education, Health and Care Plan, students who have a social worker, and students whose parents are Key Workers. If you would like a place for your child in the After School Provision, please contact Mrs Goodyear: Catherine.goodyear@slougheton.com

School Counsellors

We employ two School Counsellors who do a great job supporting students that require a little extra help. Should the school need to close due to Covid-19, all students currently seeing a school counsellor will be offered remote counselling sessions via Skype or telephone. Details have already been given to the students by their School Counsellor.

Have a great weekend!

Mr P Collins Headteacher

• Should you require this communication interpreted in the future please email head.pa@slougheton.com